MINISTERS AND CHURCHES

He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, bringing his sheaves with him.—Psa. 126-6.

Rev. E. W. Smith, of Somerville, Mass., who has been spending several weeks in Florida, has returned to his home again. He writes that the weather was very cool in the South and he came home to get warm.

The editor of the King's Highway, who is assisting the pastor and church at Calais, Me., in special meetings, had a very happy surprise recently, when he met several cousins of his living in Calais who are fine Christian people, members of our church and zealous workers in the Church and Sunday school. The church at Calais is enjoying quite a revival. Several have been converted, some reclaimed and some sanctified in our meetings here, and we are expecting more before our special meetings close. We are glad to have Rev. H. S. Wilson, pastor at Crawford, Me., and several members from there coming to our services occasionally.

Rev. B. C. Cochrane and the Church at Seal Cove are in special meetings, being assisted by Rev. F. A. Daw, of Ontario.

Rev. H. E. Mullen has resigned the pastorate of the church at Fort Fairfield, Me., to take effect at the end of June, and is open for a call.

Rev. H. M. Kimball will broadcast over station CKCW, Moncton, Feb. 27th to March 1, at 8.45 a. m.

Lic. B. F. Kimball is assisting Rev. E. R. Bradley and the church at Jonesport in special meetings.

Rev. S. G. Hilyard has resigned as pastor of the Royalton, Brookville, Gordonsville group of churches, the same to take effect at the close of the church year, and is open for a call from any church seeking a pastor for another year.

NOTICE

The quarterly meeting of District No. 1 will convene with the church at Fort Fairfield, Me., March 7th to 10th. Will the churches send letters and delegates.

S. G. HILYARD, Secy.

NOTICE

The Sunday School Convention for District No. 2 will convene with the Church at Saint John on Saturday evening, March 2nd, in connection with the coming quarterly meeting. Delegates are requested to attend. Secretaries please fill in blanks and return to

GRACE C. LAWLOR, 304 Carmarthen St., Saint John, N. B.

NOTICE

The quarterly meeting of District No. 2 will be held with the church at Saint John Feb. 29th to March 3rd.

HOME MISSION FUND

Marysville Ref. Bap. Miss. Society\$2	20.00	
Amherst Ref. Bap. Sunday School		
(pledge)	5.00	
Rev. G. A. Rogers (pledge)	10.00	
Miss Ada Cox (pledge)	2.00	
Mrs. W. M. Steeves	3.00	
Thanks! We trust that others will resp	pond	
soon. P. J. TRAFTON,		
Treas	urer	

233 Aberdeen St., Fredericton, N. B.

PERSONALS

The editor met Evangelist F. W. Foster in Calais, Me., a few days ago. Mr. Foster is holding meetings at Princeton, Me.

Brother John Mitchell, of Marysville, N. B., is having very good health for a man of his age, near ninety. He is able to be up and about the house much of the time.

Brother Isaac Lawson, of Devon, N. B., is quite poorly and suffers a good deal of pain in his arm and side. Please remember him in your prayers. His wife is also very ill and has been confined to her bed for several months. Their faithful daughter, Pearl, is caring for her parents and making them as comfortable as possible.

May God bless our aged and sick ones.

FOREIGN MISSION FUND

Mrs. Walter M. Steeves	\$ 3.00
Mrs. B. O. Clair (for Gordonsville)	2.00
Rev. P. W. Briggs	20.00
Miss Grace Young	5.00
Mrs. Douglas Mullen	10.00
Woodstock M. S.	12.84
Mrs. Catherine Hartley	5.00
Mrs. Thelma S. Woodward	4.00
Mrs. P. B. Hurlbut	2.00
Interest on D. H. and F. W. Nixon	
Memorial Funds	25.00
Pledges—	
Mr. Don Cochrane	
Miss F. M. O. Brown	25.00
Miss Hilda Cummings	10.00
Miss Marjorie Samphier	5.00
Miss Viola Churchill	5.00
Miss Dorothy Landers	
Sandford Y. P. S.	5.00
Moncton Y. P. S.	5.00
Moncton Jr. Crusaders	5.00
Miss Zora Hicks	2.00
REV. L. T. SABINE	

Woodstock, N. B.,

Treasurer

HIGHHAY SUPPLEMENTARY FUND

Mr. Isaac Lawson	50c
Mrs. Walter M. Steeves	50c
Miss Lydia Dow	50c
Mr. H. S. Thurston	75c
FD1 1 C 11	•4

Thank you, everyone, for these contributions. We also thank all our subscribers who have sent in their renewals. You will see the change in the date on your label when the next issue comes out. Thank you!—Editor.

APPRECIATION

It has been with deep feeling we have learned of the passing of our life-long friend, the late Mrs. F. H. Hale, of Vancouver, B. C.

In so few words we cannot make mention of her full life, but as the Reformed Baptist Foreign Mission Board, we wish to note that our late sister was a REAL missionary.

She served in Africa for a period of four years, when ill health forced a furlough. But whether here or there, her heart and soul were in mission work.

Our own foreign missionary enterprise owes much to Mrs. Hale's assistance in organizing our first local societies years ago, and her continued prayer for its success.

Even after financial reverses made it impossible for her to give as formerly, she still loved the work and was instrumental in in-

teresting a number of Christian women in Vancouver and elsewhere in our foreign work, and who with her met regularly for prayer and made a quarterly contribution to the support of a native worker in South Africa.

This interest, we understand, is still to be maintained by those sisters who wish to carry on in loving memory of their faller comrade.

We, as a Mission Board, wish to express to these unseen and unknown co-workers, our most sincere appreciation of their faithfulness in the past and their expressed willingness to continue in this love-service.

May the Chief Shepherd bless you all.

In behalf of the Reformed Baptist Foreign Mission Board, REV. L. T. SABINE,

Treasurer

OBITUARY

Blessed are the dead which die in the Lord."—Revelation 14-13.

Thomas W. Whitten

The Reformed Baptist Church has lost one of its oldest members when on Friday, Feb. 2nd, at his home in Woodstock, N. B., Thomas W. Whitten passed quietly away at the age of 86.

The deceased had borne a four-year confinement to his bed with Christian patience.

Left to remember a Christian husband, friend and brother in the Lord, are his widow, many nephews, nieces and other relatives, and friends almost without number.

A short funeral service was held on Sunday afternoon at his home on Saint John St., and on Monday the remains were taken to Caribou, Maine, where a service was also held in the Methodist Church, and interment made in the cemetery there.

Rev. L. T. Sabine, who conducted both services was assisted at Caribou by Rev. Mr. Hickland, the pastor there.

The large attendance at both services and the beautiful floral tributes betokened the high esteem in which the deceased was held.

Mr. Whitten was twice married. The first wife was Jane Prescott, who predeceased him 36 years ago. The second was Mrs. Ida Howes, of Washburn, Me., whom he married 32 years ago.

Their many friends join in sympathy to the bereaved.

"Not lost, but gone before." L. T. S.

Miles Burpee Saunders

The late Miles Burpee Saunders passed away at his home in Penniac. Feb. 2nd, from an attack of pleuro-pneumonia. The deceased was 61 years of age, and highly respected by a large circle of friends.

Since the beginning of our acquaintance with Mr. Saunders he always manifested an interest in church work and claimed to have found pardon before he died.

He leaves to mourn, besides his widow, three sons: Allen, Burpee and David, of Penniac, two daughters, Mrs. Bryden Allen, Penniac, and Mary at home. His step-mother, Mrs. Margaret Saunders, two brothers, David of Marysville, and Joseph, of Devon; one sister, Mrs. Theodore Peterson, Fredericton Jct., and many other relatives and friends.

The funeral services were conducted by the writer, assisted by Rev. W. K. Pace.

To the bereaved family we extend our heartfelt sympathies.

REV. F. A. DUNLOP